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   Minutes for
Annual Meeting 2010

Meeting Date: September 25, 2010
Meeting Time:  4:00-6:00 PM

	Name
	E-mail Address
	Phone

	*
	CM – Cathy Moortgat
	Cmoortgat@gmail.com
	

	*
	MP – Marc Price
	Marcsprice@yahoo.com
	

	*
	SM – Sunil Monga
	Sunil@infogateway.com
	

	
	TR – Tom Roth-Roffy
	Trothroffy@gmail.com
	


The Annual Meeting was held at the home of Sunil and Monika Monga on September 25, 2010. We had 11 residents (including the board members noted above) represented at the meeting. A quorum, as per the bylaws, was found to be in effect so matters could be voted on and approved. 
Marc Price opened the meeting by welcoming the attendees, and explained the agenda as being the status of our HOA issues, Budget and election of new board members.
· Marc announced that 2 board positions were up for election. 
· Sunil Monga was unanimously re-elected as the Secretary of the HOA. John Huang was nominated and elected to fill the vacant position of Board Member.  
Boards of Directors for the next 1 year are as follows:
Marc Price - President
Cathy Moortgat  - Vice President
Tom Roth-Roffy – Treasurer

Sunil Monga – Secretary

John Huang – Board Member

Cathy gave an update on the Bond status of the Estates at Fairfax. As you know, County had hired a consultant (Mark Wells) to get our development off Bond. Mark found out that County had lost our paperwork and that is why there is delay in getting off the bond. Mark had planted new tress and fixed the cracks in the sidewalks to prepare our development to get off the bond. As per Mark, we will be off bond sometimes next spring. 

Marc gave an update on the Common Area Maintenance, Snow Removal and Trash Removal contract. We have spent $1000.00 more than our budgeted amount in last year  due to unusually high snow fall during Jan and Feb. Marc also talked about the home which  is in 
violation of neighborhood covenants.  Kathy(SFMC) has informed the homeowner about the violation. The homeowner has 30 days to fix the issue. If the violation is not fixed in 30 days then SFMC will arrange a hearing of the HOA with the homeowner. Marc informed the attendees that Shelter is having an open house on October 16th.

Patty Byrd( resident of 5278 Meadow Estates Drive) talked about Neighborhood Watch Program. She used to manage this program of a neighborhood earlier.  She will manage this program of our neighborhood. She will get in touch with local Police Outreach Officer to get started. She will address issues of putting more lights in dark area around our neighborhood. She will also maintain a list of our home owners.

Don Hiu raised the issue of putting a sign of our neighborhood. Cathy will talk to Mark Wells to find out whether we can put a sign at the entrance from Route 29. 
The meeting was moved to adjournment at 6:00 p.m.
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